OUR HOMES in CAIRNDOW:  Johnnie & Morven Short

We arrived in Cairndow in 1987 when Johnnie got a job as a diver at the fish farm.

Our first ‘home’ was sharing a 2 bedroomed caravan with another couple whom we did not know beforehand.  We soon managed to get another caravan to ourselves and stayed in this for about a year.  Fine in the summer, but not a pleasant experience in the winter;  condensation dripping on you in bed at night; frozen pipes (water & gas); topping up the electricity meter to keep some heat and light on (& remembering to have change available).  One amusing story was when Johnnie had to climb out one of the windows one morning to get to work as the croft-owner’s goat was grazing on a rope by the caravan and would not let him out of the door!

We were then offered an estate holiday cottage for a year’s let.  This was McVicars Cottage (now called Cairndow Cottage).  This was a vast improvement, but, set up for summer letting, still had some basic amenities that we had to get used to:  no ‘central heating’, merely a small coal fire in the living room and some old expensive-to-run electric bar heaters to try and heat the rest of the rooms.  At least the coal fire had a back boiler so we were able to get plenty of hot water for washing, which was just as well as the bath was a deep old cast iron enamel affair which took gallons of water to fill and keep hot.

The house had a wonderful garden and we had a wonderful summer that year (1989) with good memories of bar-b-q’s and garden or beach parties (warmer outside than inside!)

After that year’s let, we moved in to 6 Hydro Houses.  This was a holiday letting cottage also, but it had been modernised and was well furnished and had great heating – including a woodburner, the chimney of which went up through the bedroom, so kept the place really warm.  Towards the end of the year’s let on this house, we were offered the chance to buy this house by the owner.  We asked what he wanted and he asked what we were willing to offer.  As at that time we were paying rent in excess of £80 a week, almost 3 times a council or housing association rent at that time, we were not able to pay any more and said whatever that equated to in terms of a mortgage, that’s what we were offering.  We heard no more about the offer to sell and were issued with notice that the year’s lease would not be renewed…

We were then homeless for a while.  Not a pleasant experience:  but at least we knew that we were in line for another holiday cottage when the letting season ended; so friends up the Glen kindly let us stay in their spare room for a few weeks.

We then moved in to No1 Cottage.  Like McVicars, it was not set up to cater for winter living:  one coal fire and ancient storage heaters downstairs, electric heaters upstairs.  It was a very large cold house, but we appreciated the roof over our heads and, like McVicars, it was a house with plenty of ‘character’ and a wonderful garden.

We finally moved in to home number six - a home of our own - just before Christmas 1993:  after growing pressure through the Cairndow Community Council, the Cairndow Housing Steering Group was formed in around 1987: we were a group of people living in ‘temporary’ accommodation in and around the village, and we managed to get land and a housing association to develop housing for rent and shared ownership for us all. We are still there:  12 Kilmorich.   

